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Memorandum 

To: City of Franklin Economic Development Commission 

From: Rhoni Oliver, Community Development Specialist 

Date: April 5, 2019 

Re: Case C 2019-29: Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Climate Control, Inc. 

 
Summary: 

1. On March 4th, 2013, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2013-06, approving a 
10-year tax abatement with a 2% economic development fee for real property for Mitsubishi, 
located at 1200 N. Mitsubishi Parkway. On December 16th, 2013, the Franklin Common Council 
amended this resolution due to a project delay. Resolution 2013-31 amended Resolution 2013-
06 and extended the completion date from December 31st, 2013 to July 1st, 2014. 

2. Actual and estimated benefits, as projected for 2018: 

 Estimated on SB-1 Actual in 2018  Difference 
Employees Retained 219 194 -25 
Salaries $8,431,675 $9,801,660 $1,369,985 
New Employees 9 0 -9 
Salaries $353,433 $0 -$353,433 
Total Employees 228 194 -34 
Total Salaries $8,785,108 $9,801,660 $1,016,552 
Average Hourly Salaries $18.52 $24.29 $5.77 
Real Property Improvements $913,793 $900,000 -$13,793 

 

3. The project start date was delayed and the completion date was extended to 7/1/14. This 
caused the company to adjust the job creation timetable chart. 

4. Real property improvements were -$13,739 under estimate, which is in substantial compliance 
and will remain the same throughout the abatement.  

5. The company estimated on their original application that they would add nine employees once 
the improvements were complete. They ended 2015 with 189 employees and nine (9) job 
openings.  In 2017 MCC ended the year with 194 employees and 7 job openings.  That is under 
the SB-1 estimate, and they do not anticipate reaching the estimated number of employees in 
the near future.  In 2018 there were 194 employees at an average hourly salary of $24.29 which 
is $5.77 over SB-1 estimate. 

6. The total salaries and average hourly salaries are well over the SB-1 estimates.  



7. The real property tax abatement is scheduled to expire in tax year 2024 payable 2025. Their last 
year for compliance review will be 2025. 

Staff Recommendation:  Approval 










